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Congratulations! APD—Downtown Unit of the Month 

 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

 

Downtown Patrol Unit  

Command Supervisors 

 

Commander  Josh Brown 

Mobile: 505-761-8800 

Email: jmbrown@cabq.gov 

 

Lt. Jose Sanchez  / Days 

Mobile: 505-252-2589 

Email: 

josesanhez@cabq.gov 

 

 

Sgt. Matt Tinney / Days 

Mobile: 505-553-2229 

Email: mtinney@cabq.gov  

 

 

Acting Sgt. Swing Shift  

Officer Hence Williams 

Mobile: 505-934-8890 

Email: hwilliams@cabq.gov 
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Email Substation:  
DowntownAPD@cabq.gov 

 

 

Over the last nine months, the downtown officers had several interactions with a young male experiencing 

homelessness in the downtown district.  

 

When officers interacted with him they had a challenging time getting him to communicate or provide any 

information about himself.  

 

Over time, Downtown Officer’s decided to try and find out more about him and learned he played college 

football in North Carolina. Somehow, he ended up in Albuquerque and was living on the streets. 

  

Sgt. Matthew Tinney and Officer Joshua Harris continued to look into his history and were able to 

find a contact for his mother . After speaking with her, officers learned his family did not know where he had 

been for the last year, but they were thankful to know he was okay. 

  

Downtown officers said from that point on, his behavior  began to change. The unit helped him get a 

cell phone and with the assistance of Heading Home he was provided food and new clothes. 

  

He began to warm up to the officers and even sat with them at the substation watching his old football 

highlights and interviews. With the assistance of local partners, “Pay it Forward” and APD they were able to 

get him a bus ticket back home. Officer Joshua Harris stayed with him ensur ing he got on the bus with 

safe travels back home to his support system. Our Officers are dedicated to putting necessary resources in 

place. It is our hope for him to be reunited with his family and get the assistance and care he needs moving 

forward.  

He continues to remain in touch with Sgt. Tinney, calling him several times since his departure. The help and 

effort The Downtown Officers made ensuring  this individual got home all the way across the country is 

heartwarming. 

DOWNTOWN PUBLIC SAFETY DISTRICT  

 

DEDICATED PROFESSIONALS  

 - H I G H L I G H T S -  



Downtown Public Safety District   

SUBSTATION HOURS  
0700—1600 Mon.-Fri.   

 
Dayshift Hours  

0600-1600 Mon-Thurs 

PATROL: 

 Lt. Jose Sanchez  

 Sgt. Matt Tinney  

 Officer Mike Avila  

 Officer Hence Williams  

 Officer Pablo Hernandez  

 Officer Josh Isler  

 Officer Victor Olvera  

 Officer Conor Coleman  

 Officer Josh Harris  

 

Swing Shift Hours  

1200– 2200 Wed—Sat  

PATROL:  

 Acting Sgt. Officer Hence 

Williams  

 Officer Leonard Armijo  

 Officer Jordan Moenaert 

 Officer Jonathan Cortez  

 

Civilian Staff:  

Dayshift Hours  

0700-1600 Mon –Friday 

Betty Lou Chávez  

Sr. Administrative Assistant 

Email: 

BettyLouChavez@cabq.gov 

Mobile: 505-917-5817 

 

Downtown Public Safety  

ECHO Coordinator   

Maria Wolfe 

Email:  

mwolfe@cabq.gov  

Mobile: 505-917-5559 
 

Downtown Public Safety 

Substation:  

0700-1600 Mon –Friday 

Phone: 505-768-2806 

Email: Substation:  

DowntownAPD@cabq.gov 

 

 

 

 

J OI N  US !  
D O W N T O W N  P U B L I C  S A F E T Y  D I S T R I C T   

Dedicated Professionals 

  

 

 

SCHEDULE:   

March 11—Albuquerque Fire 
Rescue Response: Better, Faster .                        
March 25– Public Security      
April 8– Private Security         
April 22– Mental Competency   

 

Invite Downtown People!  

This is a public, open 

forum and we welcome all!  

Do you have a Public 

Safety Issue?    

If  you have a topic you would like 

addressed or if  you would like to 

submit a case please contact Maria 

Wolfe. 

  Maria Wolfe                        

ECHO Coordinator                            

Email: mwolfe@cabq.gov   

Phone: 505-917-5559 

 

 

 

 

 

Every 3rd Thursday of the month, at 8:30AM  

currently on Zoom.   (Until Further Notice) 

Meeting ID: 505-227-3877                         

Password:  Downtown  

 

During our monthly meeting we connect with local 

businesses and community members to keep you 

updated on current issues and updates. Who is 

leaving downtown and who’s coming in? What is 

the status on current buildings? Etc.  

 

Join in and bring your ideas and suggestions! 

Create new opportunities and share your business. 

Sign up to host the next session. 

 

To be put on the mailing list please contact             

Co-chairs: Betty Lou Chávez,                             

Email Bettylouchavez@cabq.gov or             

Danielle Lowry, Flowers by Zach-Low             

Email: flowersbyzl@gmail.com                                         
~NEXT MEETING: MARCH 18~ 
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Downtown Public Safety District   

For further information 

contact: 

 

Laura Trujillo—              

Crime Prevention 

Specialist  Email: 

ljtrujillo@cabq.gov  

 

BEAT 224 & 225           

Dates: 11/11/21– 02/11/21                  

Commercial Burglary = 3 

Vehicle Burglary = 5        

Motor Vehicle Thefts = 6 

Recovered Vehicles = 1 

Residential Burglary =  3  

Vehicle Theft- Statistic 

P R O P E R T Y  C R I M E S   

Dedicated Professionals 

 Many  thanks to Linda 
and Bruce Owens.  
Linda, Daughter of King 
Chapter from Hope- In- 
The- Desert Episcopal 
Church.  
Linda,  organizes and 
provides our Substation 
with much needed care 
packages.   
These care packages are 
greatly appreciated as 
they are designed with 
practical daily essentials 
for the people 
experiencing 
homelessness. They are 
available at our 
Substation.       
          
“There thoughtfulness is 
greatly appreciated.” 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

"If it’s visible in your vehicle, there’s a risk it could be stolen. Make sure you keep the 

property inside your vehicle hidden, such as cell phones, phone chargers, and other 

electronics. ” 

 

"A thief can strip a car of its parts in under half an hour. Don’t be a victim: Always keep 

your vehicle doors and windows locked, and park in a well-lit area." 

Thank you 

BUSINESS CHECK 
If your business  is closed and 

you would like an officer to 
conduct a periodic check on your 
establishment to ensure that it is 

not vandalized.  
 

Please email or call:                

Sgt. Matt Tinney                                       

Mobile: 505-553-2229 

Email: mtinney@cabq.gov  
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Albuquerque Police Department  

 

We are located in the Alvarado 

Transportation Center     

100 1st  SW , 87102 

Office Phone: 505-768-2806 

                                      

Dedicated Professionals 

FEBRUARY STATS - GRAND TOTAL  

Downtown Public Safety District Dedicated Professionals 

The Downtown Community School Collaborative 
Supporting the School Communities at Lew Wallace, Longfellow and Eugene Field Elementary 

Community Schools… And NOW ALL of the EDO, WDO, NDO and SDO!! 

Andy Braman and Melanie Lewis with The Downtown Community School Collaborative, coordinate an 
Online Community Diner each week on Wednesday nights.   
On, February 24, Sgt. Peter Silva presented , "Do You Want to be a Police Officer?"                          
Betty Lou Chávez, performed the read aloud to the children’s book of Tomie dePaola’s, Strega Nona!!   
It is always a pleasure to support the Students, Families and Staff members.  
  
Officers’ of the Downtown Public Safety also attend by  passing  out with the Grab ~ N` Go meals to 
the families. (Principal, Anne Marie Straingo is the Owner/Operator of the Google Meet Diner. ) 
  
This schedule for the homework diner evenings are: 
4:30-5:30pm - Grab 'N Go's at all three schools... where families pick-up their main course for dinner. 
5:30-6:00 PM -  Online Dinner, Fellowship and Community 
6:00-6:45 PM - PROGRAM (Different  theme each week.) 
6:45-7:00 PM -  Kids brush their teeth, show their pearly whites and Night, Night Read Aloud... 
Reading a Children Book.  
  
If you have any questions or would like to volunteer to help, please contact Andy Braman, Mobile 505-
918-6692 or Melanie Lewis, Mobile– 505-563-0648. 
THANK You, for being a HUGE part of our Downtown Community School Collaborative!!! 
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Our Downtown Officer’s are always happy to help join in 

and assist by passing out meals and gifts prepared for the 

students.  


